METRO SAN GABRIEL VALLEY GOVERNANCE COUNCIL

 JUNE 3, 2003
SUBJECT:
MTA BUS ROUTE PROFILES AND PERFORMANCE

ACTION:
RECEIVE AND FILE
BACKGROUND

During the May San Gabriel Valley Governance Council meeting, Council members requested that staff return with performance information regarding the sector’s bus service.  For the June meeting, staff is presenting an overview of all sector bus service with cost and utilization data for each bus line.  In future meetings, staff will provide information regarding lines and areas of over-crowding, and customer complaints.  In addition, staff will provide a more detailed outline of one or two buses lines per month.

DISCUSSION
The Metro San Gabriel Valley Service Sector is responsible for the planning, scheduling and operation of 27 directly operated bus lines, which include ten branch routes, and four limited stop services.   The ridership and service performance data for these lines, and the sector are shown on Attachment A.  In addition to the 27 bus lines that are directly operated by SGV, there are six lines that are operated by private companies under contract to MTA.  These are shown on page 2 of the attachment. 

You may note that eight directly operated lines each carry over 5% of the SGV total annual ridership.  These eight lines (30% of the 27 lines) collectively carry 80% of the sector ridership.  This pattern is similar for the entire MTA system, where 40 out of 120 bus lines carry 80% of the systems 1.15 million weekday bus passengers. 

Attachment A, provides seven basic performance measures for each bus line.  There are four which deal with fully burdened operating cost for each line.  These are divided by annual bus hours, bus miles, passengers, and passenger miles traveled.    The fifth and sixth measures are service utilization factors.  These are passenger per bus hour, and bus seat miles per passenger mile.  The final measure is subsidy per passenger.  

As a way to compare line and sector performance, the MTA system performance for the seven measures is adjusted to 50% and 100% below the 

average.  The SGV sector lines that are performing below these thresholds are denoted.  

This pattern of approximately 1/3 the bus lines being high demand, 1/3 moderate demand and performance, and 1/3 lower demand, is also typical of all five MTA Service Sectors and the system as a whole.    

Several of the lower performing bus lines in SGV will receive significant service adjustments as part of the Metro Gold Line/Bus Interface Program.  For example, Line 264 is being significantly re-aligned, with Montebello Bus Lines assuming the southern portion of this line and Line 264 being extended to City of Hope.  The route Line 489 and contract Line 177 will be shortened.   Also Lines 255, 176, 267, 268, and 256 will be modified to directly serve Gold Line stations, which should improve their ridership levels.

During fiscal year 2004, staff will initiate a comprehensive study of transit within the SGV service area.  The goals of this 9-month study would be to build on past studies, identify unmet transit needs, future development trends, and develop a multi-agency service plan while living within the projected funding for public transit.

ATTACHMENT
A. Annualized San Gabriel Valley Sector Bus Service Performance

Prepared by: 
Jon Hillmer, Service Development Manager, Metro SGV
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